
LANE COVE SWIMMING CLUB INCORPORATED 

57th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  

AGENDA 

Wednesday 26th September 2018 at 7:00pm 

The Cove Room, Lane Cove Council Civic Centre 

PRESENT: 
 
Ann Austin  Craig Beattie  Kylie Beattie  Andrew Britt  

Cameron Champion  Darren Collett  Helen Collett Michael Creighton  

Ruth Darling  Tracy Devaris  Mark Dow  Jeremy Ferguson  

Aaron Funnell Frank Hamersley  Amanda Harrison  Caroline Hill  

Craig Johns Alastair MacDonald  Helen MacDonald  Wendy Marley 

Alistair McElligott  Helen McLay  Alexander McQuarrie Brian McQuarrie 

David Miller Julie Morgan  Lesley Murphy Lesley Pike 

Carolyn Pope  Jim Roberts  Mark Scott Amanda Vance 

Emma Williamson  Marita Winters  Brett Winkworth  John Wydell 

APOLOGIES: 
 
Louise Bain Jenny May John Notely Nicole Pollitt 

1. WELCOME 
 

1.1 At 7:10pm, President Helen Collett declared the 57th Annual General Meeting open.  Helen 
extended a welcome to members and Life Members that were present. 

1.2 Helen also welcomed Mr Mark Scott from Scott Accountants, auditors of the Club. 
1.3 Notice to convene the meeting were duly served to all members of the Club. 
1.4 Helen noted that apologies for the meeting had been received from Louise Bain, Jenny May, 

John Notely and Nicole Pollitt and otherwise, would be as per the sign on sheets.  
1.5 Helen introduced the Committee members: 
 

OFFICE BEARERS: 
Vice president Competitive:   Amanda Vance 
Vice president Saturday Club:   Andrew Britt  
Treasurer and Secretary:  Julie Morgan 
Registrar:   Caroline Hill  
Public Officer:   Cameron Champion  
Race Secretary:   Alistair McElligott  

 
 



GENERAL COMMITTEE MEMBERS: 
Helen McLay 
Amanda Harrison 
Nicole Pollitt (apologies) 
Stephen Callaghan (apologies) 
Brett Winkworth 
Lesley Pike 

 
 

2. MINUTES 
 

2.1 The minutes of the 56th Annual General Meeting had been circulated prior and were also 
distributed in hard copy at the meeting. 

2.2 Moved by Alistair McElligott, and seconded by Amanda Vance that the Minutes of the 56th 
Annual General Meeting of Lane Cove Swimming Club be accepted as a true and correct 
record.  

CARRIED UNANIMOUS 

3. BUSINESS FROM THE MINUTES 
 

3.1 No items to be addressed 
 

4. PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

The President presented the President’s report. 

4.1 Helen spoke to her written report highlighting that 2017/18 had been a successful year for the 
Club, with the Club working well towards many of its strategic objectives and also achieving 
some key operational objectives.  

4.2 Helen reported on the disparity between the declining membership trends, and the increasing 
squad numbers reported by Brett. Membership administration and growth is one of the key 
priorities for the Club going forward. 

4.3 Helen then reported on the committee’s major initiatives that have improved efficiency in the 
Club’s day-to-day operations and improve promotion through marketing and the widening of 
funding sources for Club’s financial longevity.  Helen commented on the improvement of the 
Club website, successful registration for not for profit status with the ATO, signage and 
noticeboards at the pool and the purchase of new fridge and freezer for the Clubhouse. 
 

4.4 Committee Structure 

The Club implemented a change to the committee structure, which was approved at the last 
AGM, with the vice president role splitting into two, vice president of Saturday club and vice 
president of competitive swimming. This has greatly assisted our efforts to focus on a wide 
range of issue and initiatives of the club. 

 Next year the committee will form subcommittees under these two functions, led by the vice 
presidents, and will lead the way into specific initiatives for both the club and competitive 
aspects of the club. 
 
Helen thanked Amanda Vance and Andrew Britt for their exceptional job as Vice Presidents. 



 
4.5 Club Events 

Club events were summarised as follows: 
• Strong attendance at Saturday club with over 200 swimmers participating over the 

summer period. 
• Saturday BBQ was again very popular.  Thank you to our BBQ co-ordinator, Frankie Britt 

and the parents and volunteers, Di and Adam Payne, Jen Wan, Juli Armstrong, Lisa 
Samways, Cameron Champion, Alistair Macdonald and the St Joseph’s boys who bought 
a smile on our faces with delicious egg, bacon and sausage delights.  

• Xmas Party and Easter Muck up day continue to be popular with families. Thank you to 
all our volunteers, and to BlueFit for providing the inflatable. 

• A huge thank you to those who put on racing on Saturday mornings, rain or shine - 
Mandy Harrison, Ruth Darling, Frank Hamersley, Helen McLay, John Wydell, Geoff 
Wicks, Lesley Pike and everyone who helped out with timekeeping and all the other jobs 
that make Saturdays at the pool a special place to be.  

 
4.6 Summer Sprint Carnival 

• The Club decided to try a new approach and hold a carnival in early February and gear it 
towards a carnival for sprint racing to prepare children for the school carnival season and 
as an introduction to the Club and swimming racing for the public.  

• Helen thanked Mr Trent Zimmerman, our local Federal Member who spent some time 
with the Club members and the children.  

• Thank you to Rotary Lane Cove who ran the BBQ.  
• Overall, the Summer Sprint carnival was a great success with much positive feedback 

from members. 
 

4.7 Club Championships 
• The Club combined our external Summer Sprint carnival with Day 1 of Club Champs.  
• Fourteen (14) Club records were broken.  
• Thank you to Ruth Darling, Alistair McElligott, Amanda Vance and John Wydell for all 

their work behind the scenes and during the event.  
 

4.8 The Mile 
• 45 swimmers competed in our annual Mile event on a beautiful summer afternoon.  
• Congratulations to Louise Bain for achieving 20 mile swims, Marnie Aquilina and Edward 

Wydell for reaching 5 mile swims.  
• Thanks to Jim Roberts for organising our signature event. 

 
4.9   Presentation Night 

• 120 members, friends and special guests attended this year's annual presentation evening 
at a new venue, and a new program.  

• Everyone looked terrific in Winter Wonderland theme and made good use of the photo 
booth for some memorable photos.  

• Congratulations to the Club for all the incredible achievements in swimming.  
• Thank you to our patron and mayor Pam Palmer for joining us.  
• Helen thanked her committee and the wonderful work of Andrew, Frankie and Di for 

organising a fantastic evening. 
 

4.10 Learn to Swim Program 
• The Club’s free learn to swim program continues to be popular.  



• New instructors Emma Pope and Edison Wong volunteered with the running of this 
program.  

• Thank you to Tyson Baker for his commitment and leadership of this initiative. 
 

4.11 Competitions 

The Club was host to 102 competitive members ranging from 9-36 years of age who attended 
over 15 targeted meets and many more carnivals throughout the year. The attitude and 
commitment of all our swimmers is commendable with outstanding results throughout the 
season. Congratulations to everyone. A summary of our swimming achievements is listed in 
the report. 

We look forward to growing this talented pool of swimmers and increasing attendance at 
meets throughout 2018-19. 

4.12  Squad Services 

In November 2017, the Committee commenced a review of the squad services, as part of our 
governance process, as the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between Brett Winkworth 
and the Club was due to expire on September 30 2018. 

During the President’s report of the squad services, David Miller (DM) interrupted the report 
requesting an amendment. 

The President’s Report was moved by Cameron Champion (CC) and seconded by Alistair 
McElligott that it be received and adopted as delivered to the AGM. CC commented that there 
had been a lot miscommunication from pool deck and we had undergone a lengthy process. 
People don’t see what’s happening behind the scenes.   

DM requested an amendment to the report, seconded by Kylie Beattie (KB) that two (2) 
paragraphs beginning with “The review exposed…” and “A review of the squad lists…” known 
to be paragraphs 2 and 3 of Section 6 of the report be removed, as the statements in the 
paragraphs were untested and had given no right of reply to person who has been affected 
and impugned by those comments. 

KB also requested the removal the words read out as “He chose to look for other avenues 
and accepted another opportunity. He advised the Club after he had accepted the job and 
negotiated the start date (well short of completing his obligations with the Club).” known to be 
paragraph 6 of Section 6 of the report in addition to DM’s request, for the reason that there 
are no negative consequences to their reputation and no loss of earning potential: 

DM modified the original amendment to include KB’s requested removal of paragraph 6. 

Debate from the floor included the following comments: 

Darren Collett: 

• Head coach does not object to the report; 
• Club committee members who have knowledge of discussions that lead to events can 

vouch for the accuracy of the report and none of those people are objecting to the report.  
• We may not like the truth when we hear it, but Committee have a duty of disclosure to 

club members for strong governance as we are an incorporated association.   



Caroline Hill:   

• In support of the amendments, as it’s not matter of truth, but of not being necessary. 
• It is legally factual but the report is causing angst and grief with people who had no 

problem with Brett on a personal front.  
• It’s a matter of moving on and being positive. 

Ann Austin:  

• In support of the amendments, as I think it’s going to be best thing for us to move forward. 
• It would mean a lot for the people who are leaving us. 

AMENDMENT CARRIED BY MAJORITY 

AGAINST AMANDA VANCE, DARREN COLLETT 

Alastair MacDonald requested more transparency to the members in the matter surrounding 
squad services and whether the Club would be considering pressing charges against the squad 
service provider. 

Helen Collett response to Alastair MacDonald: 

• It is not a matter that is appropriate for the pressing of charges. The relationship between 
Brett and the Club was through a Memorandum of Understanding, which is not legally 
binding. 

• The Club had found deficiencies in the services that the Club had been receiving from 
Brett and whilst everyone has loved Brett, including the President’s family, it’s not a 
criticism about the coaching or about how Brett has engaged with the members.   

• The Committee had done an extensive review of the service, and have found that the 
Club could not move forward for a number of compelling reasons. 

• The Club can provide documentation to its members on request. 
• The Club chose not to publish the full audit report to its members, because there was 

concern around what kind of reputational damage that might do to Brett, but it can be 
made that available to all members. 

• Questions or comments around the new squad service, for example, the timetabling can 
be addressed but this is not the right forum to do so. 

• Through the Bluefit squad service, the Club will have more control and transparency over 
the service than the Club has ever had. Club will always have influence on the program 
and service from Bluefit. 
 

4.13 Closing remarks of President’s Report 

The success of this Club is not possible without the generosity of a number of people who donate 
huge amounts of time, effort and resources to create what Lane Cove Swimming Club is today.  

Helen thanked her committee who have been tireless this year in their various roles, initiatives 
and events that we have run. Managing change can be difficult, but we also know that not 
changing can be fatal for our future. She thanked Andrew, Amanda, Julie, Caroline, Alistair, 
Mandy, Helen, Cameron, Stephen, Nicole, Lesley for their continued support and work for this 
club.   



To the outgoing committee members, Amanda Harrison, Stephen Callaghan, Nicole Pollitt, and 
Brett thank you for all the contributions you’ve made for the club.  We thank you for your 
leadership, your loyalty and your passion for our club. It is very much appreciated. 

Helen passed on her thanks to the Head Coach and his coaching team, Aaron, Kelsey and 
Bronte. The team – and its enthusiasm, service and knowledge – has created a great team 
culture at our Club and we appreciate them for all their support over the years. 

Bluefit and the Lane Cove Council have been incredibly supportive of the Club that allow us to 
achieve our goals.  On behalf of the Club, Helen thanked our patron Mayor Councillor Pam 
Palmer. 

Finally, to the parents of all our swimmers, who are the time keepers, the taxi drivers, the alarm 
clocks and restaurants for all our members – thank you for encouraging your children to be part of 
our club and enjoy our fantastic sport. 

4.14  Withdrawal of report 

Helen commented on the debate around the squad services and the amendment to the 
President’s report proposed by David Miller and further by Kylie Beattie. 

Helen assured the members that the content of the President’s report was fair, supported by 
documented evidence held by the Club, and had been witnessed by members of the Committee 
and that proper corporate governance was followed in the handling of the review of the squad 
services. Discussions with Brett had taken place for over 10 months and many opportunities were 
provided to remediate the ailing service. Helen noted the angst and disappointment of some 
members due to the loss of the coaches. She made mention of her son, who has trained under 
Brett since he was eight and the impact it would have.  

Helen stressed the importance of incorporated associations functioning with transparency. 
Disclosure of material matters concerning the Club’s performance and activities should be timely 
and accurate to ensure that all members have access to clear, factual information, which 
accurately reflects the financial, social and operational position of the Club. Some things have 
been kept under the lid in the past. This needs to change. People have been talking and rewriting 
history on pool deck, damaging the Club’s reputation as well as the Committee. 

Requesting to suppress material information from the report, has the effect of omitting details of 
what were significant changes to the Club’s operations, and in future, may be represented as this 
Committee and the President withholding such information from its members. Helen therefore 
withdrew the President’s report. 

4.15 Requirement of notification of nominations to Members  

Geoff Wicks requested clarification on why the Members were not notified of committee 
nominations 21 days prior to the AGM.  Helen Collett commented that the requirement of 
notification was only required in the event of an election under the Constitution and the records 
provided that in the two AGMs run by the previous President, notifications stating that no election 
was required were not provided to the Members. 

Kylie Beattie referred to Clause 22.3(d) of the Constitution which falls under the Election Process. 
Julie Morgan in her capacity as the Secretary, confirmed that there were only one nomination for 



each role and therefore an election process was not required for the renewal of the Committee for 
this year. 

Geoff Wicks requested consideration for further transparency to the Members prior to the AGM. 
Helen Collett noted the request. 

 
5. TREASURER AND AUDITOR REPORTS 
5.1 The Treasurer presented the financial statements and her report, highlighting the following: 

• The Club is financially sound, with current assets of $70,708, in accounts 
• Over the last two years the Club has made a financial loss. A loss of $10,000 prior year 

and a loss of $2,500 last year. This needs to change going forward. The Club has raised 
membership fees slightly and have cut out some costs of operation so we don’t continue 
to make a loss going forward.  

5.2 Julie commented that biggest income sources were membership fees, sponsorships and 
grants. 

5.3 Julie reported that the budget forecast for next year is a slight profit of $2,500. 
5.4 Julie also thanked Mark Scott CA of Scott Chartered Accounts, Lane Cove, for preparing and 

performing an audit of the 2017/18 Financial Report. 
5.5 Mark Dow asked questions about BlueFit and whether the Club received any percentage of 

their fees and whether there were any specific caveats.  Julie answered that squad fees are 
collected directly by BlueFit, coaches paid directly by them, BlueFit will contribute to Club at 
$2,500 per annum with no caveats.  Julie also commented that Club will no longer need to 
pay coach per diem fees but cost of relay entries and coach travel for national events will still 
be paid by the Club. Club’s income comes from membership fees, not BlueFit. 

5.6 Moved by David Miller, and seconded by Frank Hamersley that the Financial Statements, 
Treasurer’s Report and Auditor’s Reports be adopted.  

CARRIED UNANIMOUS 

 
6. HEAD COACH REPORT 
6.1 Brett Winkworth thanked the coaches Aaron, Michael, Kelsie and Bronte. 
6.2 Brett congratulated the swimmers for all their hard work.  He made mention of the journey and 

the goals.   
6.3 Brett thanked and wished Club all the best.  
6.4 Moved by Ann Austin, and seconded by Frank Hamersley that the Head Coach’s report be 

adopted.  

CARRIED UNANIMOUS 

7. MOTIONS 
7.1 Helen reported the procedural defect with the motion that was carried in the 2017 AGM as it 

had not been reported to NSW Fair Trading within 28 days as required. 
7.2 Moved by way of Special Resolution approved and endorse the amendments to the 

Constitution as proposed. 

CARRIED UNANIMOUS 

8. ELECTION OF LIFE MEMBERS 
8.1 No nominations for Life members were received. 



 
 

9. ELECTION OF PATRON 
9.1 In conformity with the provisions of By Law 12 the Committee had invited Mayor Pam Palmer 

to grant her patronage and she had generously accepted this offer. Accordingly, Helen put to 
the meeting Pam for endorsement.  
 

9.2 It was moved by Alistair McElligott and Seconded by Kylie Beattie that Mayor Pam Palmer be 
endorsed as the Patron of the Club.  

CARRIED UNANIMOUS 

10. ELECTION OF COMMITTEE 
 

10.1  The Secretary declared all positions vacant. 
10.2  In accordance with the Constitution, notice had been given to the members and life 

members for the nomination of Office Bearers and Committee positions. 
10.3  In accordance with clause 22.1 and 22.2 of the Constitution, the Secretary advised 

that the following nominations had been received and seconded:  
 

Position Nominee Seconded 

President Helen Collett Julie Morgan 

Vice president 
(Saturday Club) 

Andrew Britt Caroline Hill 

Vice president 
(Competitive) 

Amanda Vance 
 

Andrew Britt 

Secretary Helen McLay Helen Collett 

Treasurer Julie Morgan Amanda Harrison  

Registrar Caroline Hill Andrew Britt  

Race Secretary Alistair McElligott Andrew Britt  

Public Officer  Cameron Champion 
 

Amanda Vance 
 

Individual Members Lesley Pike Helen Collett 

 Individual Members Tracey Devaris Helen Collett 

Individual Members James Vance Helen Collett 

Individual Members Lesley Murphy Amanda Vance 
 

Individual Members Ruth Darling Kylie Beattie 

 Head Coach (Ex 
officio) 

Michael Jacobs  Helen Collett 

 
10.4  All nominations were duly elected. 

 



11. ELECTION OF OFFICIALS 
 
Position Nomination Proposed Seconded 

Learn to Swim  
Emma Pope Andrew Britt Darren Collett 

Delegate to SNSW 
   

Delegate to SMNE 
Amanda Vance 
 

Darren Collett Andrew Britt 

Facebook Editor 
Amanda Vance 
 

Kylie Beattie Darren Collett 

Website Editor 
Helen Collett Alistair McElligott Amanda Vance 

 

Newsletter Editor 
Helen Collett Julie Morgan Amanda Vance 

11.1 As Public Officer, Cameron Champion is to complete and send the requisite form to 
the NSW Department of Fair Trading within one month of the 2018 AGM. 
 
 

12. ELECTION OF RACE DAY OFFICALS 
 
Position Nomination Proposed Seconded 

 Meet Director 
Helen Collett Julie Morgan Amanda Vance 

Saturday Race 
Secretary 

Ruth Darling Alex Macquarie Ann Austin 

Referees 
Pauline Hawthorne Geoff Wicks Helen Collett 

Recorder 
Ruth Darling Frank Hamersley Alex Macquarie 

Chief Starter 
Geoff Wicks Jim Roberts  

  
Ruth Darling 

Assist. Starter 
Ruth Darling Jim Roberts  

 
Lesley Pike 

Chief Timekeeper 
Lesley Pike Jim Roberts  

 
Frank Hamersley 

Ass. Chief 
Timekeeper 

Amanda Vance 
 

Andrew Britt Jim Roberts  
 

Marshall / Check 
Starter 

   

Asst. Marshall 
   

The Roma Mile 
Jim Roberts Lesley Pike Frank Hamersley 

 



 
13. 2018/2019 MEMBERSHIP FEES  
13.1 The Registrar referred to the membership fee structure for 2018/19.  
13.2 Caroline noted the decision not to increase fees with exception of non-swimmer as 

SNSW insurance makes up most of the fee. 
13.3 New level introduced for a squad swimmer but does not compete in external carnivals 

to reduce fees for those that Club does not need to provide Club apparel and other services. 
13.4 Ruth Darling requested clarification on the mandatory joining of the Club requirement 

of squad members. She commented that SwimFit swimmers were shown as ‘desirable’ and 
not ‘mandatory’ in the BlueFit squad information distributed during a recent Squad Information 
evening. Amanda Vance provided clarification that this had been resolved with BlueFit and 
the Squad Information had been updated to reflect the mandatory joining requirement for 
SwimFit members. 

13.5 It was moved by Amanda Harrison and Seconded by Darren Collett that the 2018/19 
Membership fees be adopted. 

CARRIED UNANIMOUS 

 
14. SUMMER SEASON RACE PROGRAM 2018/2019  
14.1 Summer Season Race Calendar prepared by Amanda Harrison was received. 

 
 
 

15. APPOINTMENT OF AUDITOR 
15.1 Helen thanked Mark and Brian from Scott chartered accountants for produced the 

Auditor’s report. 
15.2  Mark thanked Julie for her efforts commenting on the amount of work she does 

behind the scenes to prepare the accounts.  
15.3 Moved by Cameron Champion and Seconded by Kylie Beattie that Scott Chartered 

Accountants be re-appointed as Auditors for the 2018/19 financial year.  

CARRIED UNANIMOUS 

16. GENERAL BUSINESS 
 

16.1 Kylie Beattie requested that she prepare a reference for Brett Winkworth and Aaron 
Funnell, with the assistance of Lesley Pike and Louise Bain.  Any reference on Club 
letterhead is to be reviewed and approved by the Committee. Following receipt of proposed 
reference, Club to take advice on who provides reference on behalf of the Club and the 
appropriateness of the reference. 

ACTION CARRIED BY MAJORITY 

AGAINST GW, AMANDA VANCE, DARREN COLLETT, ANDREW BRITT 

16.2  Discussion on whether parents of children and long-standing associates, who are not 
Club members should be permitted to participate in the AGM.  Non-members who were not 
permitted entry to the AGM were Alison Aquilina, Cathy Sutton and Chris Butcher. It was 
noted that such change would require a special resolution to amend the Constitution, either 



held over a Special general meeting or at the next AGM.  Proposal of such amendments were 
discussed but withdrawn by Frank Hamersley. 
 
 

17. MEETING CLOSURE   

Helen Collett thanked everyone for their attendance and then closed the meeting at 9:15 pm.   



Lane Cove Swim Club Treasurer’s Report – 31 March 2018 

I am pleased to present my report as Treasurer of Lane Cove Swimming Club Incorporated (“Club”) 
for the year ended 31 March 2018. 

I would like to thank Mark Scott CA of Scott Chartered Accountants, Lane Cove for preparing and 
performing an audit of the 2017/18 financial report. 

The Club is financially sound, with current assets of $70,708, with $63,095 in cash and cash 
equivalents.  There are sufficient assets to support the activities of the members and develop the 
status of the Club in the community. 

We would also like to thank all our members who have given their time at the many fund-raising 
events, carnivals and BBQs. 

Cash Position 

At the end of the financial year 31 March 2018 the available cash position was $63,095.  As at 31 
August 2018, it was $76,135.  

Trading Results 

The net loss for this financial year was $2,591 compared to a reported loss of $10,740 for last year.  
This 2018 loss includes a depreciation cost of $3,611.     

Sponsorship income - the committee would like to extend a big thank you to our major sponsor, 
Aussie Lane Cove for their generous support of LCSC in 2017/18 with sponsorship of $7,500.  

Membership fees of $15,222 continue to decline from 2017 ($18,238) and 2016 ($23,312) reflecting 
the reduction in squad swimmers that pay membership fees to the Club.   

Competitive Swimmers Expenses of $8,937 includes the costs associated with coaches attending the 
National Age and Open Swimming Championships in Brisbane as well as supporting our swimmers at 
Sydney meets. 

Merchandise given out to Competitive Swimmers (e.g. Swim Caps), State and National Qualifiers was 
$7,245.  This expense was offset by the SMNE Grant of $2,500 received in 2017/18 and the Office of 
Sport grant of $5,000 received in May 2018. 

Presentation Night - Ticket Sales were $4,309.  This annual event is a celebration of the Club and 
brings together both Club and Competitive Swimmers.  Presentation Dinner Expenses were $8,756.  
This includes the annual trophies, medals, gifts, food, and decoration at North Ryde Golf Club.   

Swimmers Equipment - Nineteen new perpetual trophies ($2,520) were purchased to replace 
retired trophies.  Sponsorship was sought for new trophies and $2,684 was received in May 2018. 

Spring Carnival - The spring carnival and club championships were combined into one event during 
Autumn 2018 and were offered to the local community as a “come and try” event.  As a result, there 
was a reduction in entry fees (2018: $1,269 vs 2017 $4,547) and a reduction in fundraising for the 
Club (2018: $nil vs 2017: $4,691).  However, we received a grant of $4,750 in May 2018 from Office 
of Sport to support the “come and try” initiative. 

 

 



Assets and Liabilities 

Fixed Assets 

The fixed assets on the balance sheet represent assets that have been purchased in the last 5 years.   

LCSC Inventory 

The inventory represents LCSC merchandise held at Catfish Designs. 

Liabilities 

Liabilities exist for the payment for accountancy and audit fees for 31 March 2018 financial report. 

 

 

 

Julie Morgan                
Treasurer                                   1 
2 September 2018 





























Annual	Head	Coach	Report	2017-18:	
	
It	is	with	great	sadness	that	I	write	my	5th	and	final	LCSC	Head	Coach	report.	It	truly	has	
been	an	enjoyable	journey	and	a	passion	of	the	heart	–	the	current	LCSC	success	only	makes	
me	proud	of	what	has	been	achieved	and	to	those	who	have	contributed,	I	thank	you.	
Special	thanks	to	past	and	present	committee	members,	my	staff,	clients	and	especially	
Aaron	Funnell	who	I	know	will	be	greatly	missed	by	the	swimmers.	
	
Last	year’s	coach	report	was	about	swimming	-	the	journey	-	the	goal:	I	must	say	WELL	
DONE!	
		
The	current	approach	to	performance	and	expectations	has	found	balance	and	with	that	
balance	–	SUCCESS!	This	season	we	have	developed	better	educated	swimmers,	smarter	
session	balance,	and	a	general	growth	not	only	in	athletic	potential	but	more	importantly	
family,	team	and	community	involvement.	As	a	coach	and	educator	this	makes	me	proud.		
	
SUCCESS	+	TEAM	Selection:	
2017-18	has	seen	squad	participation	growth	with	the	introduction	of	Blue	and	Bronze	
squads,	allowing	a	broader	diversity	of	swimmer	to	be	better	taken	care	of.	More	late	
morning	sessions	have	become	available	and	numbers	during	these	times	continue	to	show	
promise	and	value.	
	
National	Age	2018:	A	total	of	9	athletes	represented	our	club	with	some	great	
achievements:	

- Joshua	Collett:	5	Events	/	3	Finals	/	Silver	&	Bronze	Medal	winner	
- Samantha	Hardingham:	3	Events	/	2	Relays	/	First	Nationals	
- Kalani	Howard:	2	Relays	/	First	Nationals	
- Hyun	Hwang:	4	Events		
- Grace	Pendergast:	1	Relay		
- Elizabeth	Slack:	4	Events	/	3	Bronze	Medals	
- Christian	Taylor:	3	Events		
- Alice	Vance:	1	Relay	/	First	Nationals	
- Lily	Vance:	5	Events	/	1	Final	/	2	Relays	

	
Team	Selection:	2017-18	Season	has	allowed	athletes	and	coaches	to	gain	selection	on	NSW	
development	squads:	

- Emerging	Talent	Squad:	Joshua	Collett	with	Brett	Winkworth	
- Development	Camp:	Lily	Vance	with	Aaron	Funnell	
- Junior	Sharks:	Samantha	Hardingham	with	Aaron	Funnell	

	
These	results	and	teams	are	only	the	pointy	end	of	performance,	LCSC	members	and	squad	
swimmers	have	also:	

- gained	1000’s	of	PB’s	
- represented	the	SMNE	District	in	teams	+	Speedo	Sprint	Finals	
- represented	schools	and	zones	at	numerous	carnivals	
- success	across	many	aquatic	activities	(surf,	water	polo,	triathlon	–	etc)	



I	congratulate	everyone	who	gives	their	best	–	the	hard	sets,	the	cold,	the	wind,	the	sun,	the	
coaches,	these	are	the	challenges	that	make	you	who	you	are,	well	done.		

	
I	wish	all	athletes,	their	families	the	very	best	for	their	future	in	swimming	and	thank	you	for	
allowing	me	to	be	a	part	of	it	throughout	this	stage	of	your	journey.	
	
	
Brett	Winkworth	
	
	



 

 

 
 

 

Lane Cove Swim Club Registration Fees  

Covering the full year from 1 October 2018 to 30 September 2019 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
Notes: 

• General Swimmer and Competitive Squad Member fees remain unchanged from 2017/2018.   
• A Squad Swimmer membership has been introduced for those squad swimmers who train in our 

squad program but do not compete at external meets  
• Non-Swimmer memberships have increased to $35 per year 
• If a swimmer is under 18 years at least one adult family member should also be a club member and 

registered with Swimming NSW. 
• SNSW Affiliation is the requisite part of all club memberships that is paid directly to Swimming NSW 

and Swimming Australia and covers personal injury insurance and registration to both Swimming 
NSW and Swimming Australia 

 

Terms & Conditions for Membership: 
 

• To compete at a carnival, Competitive Squad swimmers are required to nominate a non-swimming 
adult (16 years or over) as their assistant. The nominated non-swimming adult is required to 
perform official duties for LCSC at the carnival (timekeeping, marshalling, etc) as designated by a 
roster and as notified by email.  

• Squad Swimmers must retain a relevant LCSC membership if training with LCSC Squads as provided 
by BlueFit. 

 
All swimmers consent to the use of photographs of the swimmer on the LCSC website and in Club 
promotional material.   
 
Consent can be declined by emailing registrar@lanecoveswimclub.org.au and identifying the swimmer 
where permission is not granted. 



Lane Cove Swim Club Summer Calendar 2018/19
MONTH DATE DAY TIME EVENT LEARN TO 

SWIM VENUE

October 13 Sat 7am POINTSCORE 1 - A Lane Cove

20 Sat 7am POINTSCORE 2 - B LTSwim 1 Lane Cove

21 Sun SMNE LC Distance Summer Events SOPAC

27 Sat 7am POINTSCORE 3 - C LTSwim 2 Lane Cove

25-27 Thur-Sat Australian Short Course Championship Melbourne

November 3 Sat 7am POINTSCORE 4 - A LTSwim 3 Lane Cove
3-4 Sat-Sun SMNE 14 & O Summer Championships SOPAC

10 Sat 7am POINTSCORE 5 - B LTSwim 4 Lane Cove

17 Sat 7am POINTSCORE 6 - C LTSwim 5 Lane Cove

24 Sat 7am POINTSCORE 7 - A LTSwim 6 Lane Cove

December 1 Sat 7am POINTSCORE 8 - B LTSwim 7 Lane Cove

1-2 Sat-Sun NSW 12/13 & over Metro Championships SOPAC

8 Sat 7am POINTSCORE 9 - C LTSwim 8 Lane Cove

8-9 Sat-Sun NSW Open Water Championships SIRC

15 Sat 7am SHORT POINTSCORE 10 - A + XMAS PARTY Lane Cove
14-19 Fri-Wed NSW 12/13-18 yrs State Age Championships SOPAC

January 26 Sat AUSTRALIA DAY HOLIDAY - NO CLUB

February 2 Sat 7am POINTSCORE 11 - B LTSwim 9 Lane Cove

3 Sun Speedo Sprint Heats various

9 Sat 7am  POINTSCORE 12 - C LTSwim 10 Lane Cove

10 Sun 5pm LCSC Mile Lane Cove

16 Sat 7am POINTSCORE 13 - A LTSwim 11 Lane Cove

17 Sun SMNE 13&U Summer Championships SOPAC

23 Sat 7am POINTSCORE 14 - B LTSwim 12 Lane Cove
24 Sun 4pm Club Championship Night 1 Lane Cove

March 2 Sat 7am POINTSCORE 15 - C LTSwim 13 Lane Cove

2-3 Sat-Sun NSW 12/13 yrs & Under Metro Championships SOPAC

9 Sat 7am POINTSCORE 16 - A LTSwim 14 Lane Cove

9 Sat Speedo Sprint Finals SOPAC

10 Sun 4pm Club Championship Night 2 Lane Cove

10 Sun NSW MC Championships SOPAC

16 Sat 7am POINTSCORE 17 - B LTSwim 15 Lane Cove

15-17 Fri-Sun NSW State Open Championships SOPAC
23 Sat 7am POINTSCORE 18 - C 800M + 1500m LTSwim 16 Lane Cove

30 Sat 7am POINTSCORE 19 - A + Parent/Child Heats LTSwim 17 Lane Cove

30-31 Sat-Sun NSW 12/13 yrs & Under State Age Champs SOPAC

April 7 Sat 7am SEASON PARTY P/Ch Final + Jo Field Trophy party Lane Cove

15-22 Mon-Mon Australian Age + MC Championships Adelaide

2018 Public School Term 4:  begins Mon 15/10/18  •  ends Fri 21/12/18
2019 Public School Term 1:  begins Tues 29/01/19 (students)  •  ends Fri 12/04/19 

(Easter Sunday 21/04/18)
          

ONLY 3 RACES may be swum each week and each race must be a DIFFERENT STROKE
Distances are ‘long’ (200m/400m), 100m, 50m, and 25m

Medley may be swum in the long race and is counted as Freestyle in the pointscore

WEEK A - Freestyle, Breaststroke, Butterfly. Long - 200m
WEEK B - Freestyle, Backstroke, Breaststroke. Long - 200m

WEEK C - Freestyle, Backstroke, Butterfly. Long - 400m

2018/19 CLUB CHAMPIONSHIPS Entry Requirements - minimum 3 Saturday morning meets


